
June 4, 2013 – Construction work on the new capping system continued today. Odors were strong in the 

afternoon at locations southwest of the landfill. The June 4 data includes some gaps due to intermittent power 

outages. 

 

DNR Field Observations  

May 24, 2013 

Republic Services continues work this afternoon to 

complete abandonment of LCS-4 with removal of two 

sections of reinforced concrete pipe. Installation of 

seven perimeter collection sumps was completed. The 

wind was primarily from the east-northeast, but was 

variable throughout the day. Odors have been 

significant and strong directly to the southwest of the 

landfill. Some odors were observed at least 1/2 mile 

west-southwest of the landfill. (Rider Trail S. at Rams 

Way.)  

        

  Photos of long work day beginning on LCS-4.                       Photos of work on LCS-4. 
 



     
 
 

    
 

     
 
   



 
 

 



 
 

 
 



 
 

 



 
 

 
DNR staff in observation trailer monitoring AreaRAE system and transmitting data package. 


